CITY OF EDEN RESOLUTION NO: 2025-02

STATE OF TEXAS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF EDEN, TEXAS, ACCEPTING THE DONATION OF
BLEACHERS, BATTING CAGES AND CONCRETE WORK TO BE INSTALLED FOR THE EDEN
LITTLE LEAGUE FIELD AND DECLARING AN EFFECTIVE DATE

WHEREAS, Mayor Agapito Torres has served the City of Eden as its Mayor from 2018 through 2024
expending much time and effort on behalf of the City and its residents; and

WHEREAS, in honor of Mayor Torres years of service Arzenet Burnes proposes to donate two sets of
bleachers, batting cages and the necessary concrete work for the installation at the Eden Little League

Field; and

WHEREAS, the city council recognizes the value of the additions to the Eden Little League Field as well as
the service of the previous Mayor; and

WHEREAS, the donation will greatly enhance the Eden Little League Field and thereby is of great value
to the citizens of the city by helping to improve the overall quality of life in the City of Eden.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the City Council of Eden, Texas:
PART ONE: The donation of a batting cages and bleachers by Arzenet Burnes for installation in the Eden
Little League Field is hereby approved and Mrs. Burnes may have the contractor make appropriate

arrangements with the City for installation of the facilities.

PART TWO: The addition of a brass plaque honoring the donation is hereby authorized to be installed in
an appropriate place in the Eden Little League Field

PART THREE: This Resolution is effective immediately after its passage.

PASSED AND APPROVED this 13 day of August 2024.

Renae Rodgers, Mayor
Attest:

Priscilla Aguirre, City Administrator/Secretary



